Charter Flights Resume between
Holguin and United States

Holguin, Cuba, June 18 (RHC)-- A World Atlantic charter flight from Miami with over 80 passengers
arrived at the Frank Pais International Airport in the eastern city of Holguin as part of the
resumption of air operations between the U.S. and Cuban provinces.

The arrival of the charter flight opens a two-way program with two weekly flights to Holguin on
Monday and Friday.

Following two years of no operations to other Cuban provinces with the exemption of Havana due
to measures imposed by the former US Donald Trump administration, the charter flights return
through the Havanatur-Celimar agency.
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